At a meeting of the Parish council held on Monday 21st March 2011 there were present, Mr G Wade ( chairman), Mr K Wood,  Mrs G Soanes, Mr J Blowers, Mr P Ball, Mr R Leech  Mr S Perks , Mrs T Townend and 8 Parishioners were also present.

Apologies were received from Mr S Rees, Mr J Nichols, Mrs J Browne Cllr Paul Ashdown, Cllr Law,PCSO Sue Kershaw
Approval of minutes of the previous meeting held on Monday 21st February were approved and signed.

Declaration of Interests No interests were declared
Clerks Report Update from the last meeting. The bad condition of the slip road at the end of Market Lane at junction with the A12 has been reported and also the missing bollard on the grass verge near the corner of Barkis Meadow. These will be chased before the next meeting if not actioned before. An e-mail has been sent to our local MP Mr Peter Aldous regarding our concerns over planning decisions made by WDC and will report back at the next meeting. In Flixton the 30mph repeater sign and the damage to the grass verge adjacent to Rose Cottage have both been reported to highways. Regarding the litter at the skatepark, Mrs Dawson has been & collected 5 bin bags of rubbish from the area & has advised she will bring a group to the next village litter pick. Planning permissions were received for Mr Mann, 5 Lakeside Rise, Mr Tate, The Rectory, Market Lane, Mr Rogers 21 Orchard Close, and Mr & Mrs Gilder Timbers Pound Lane.
15 minutes for Parishioner input. A parishioner reported the storm water inlets along Flixton Road (near the weir) are blocked. The clerk will report this. The hedge outside Pear Tree cottage on Market Lane has overgrown onto the path. The clerk will send a letter to the residents asking for it to be trimmed back. Mr Ffitch advised the ‘duck’ signs have been positioned near to the Barkis Meadow pond & look good. Complaints were made regarding the state of the grass & damage to the newly planted bulbs at the village sign land. The chairman advised the clerk had spoken to the parties concerned & the area will be tidied up. 
Other Parish Business (Parish Councilors).  Mr Wood reported the grass verge has small passing places been cut in the verge by vehicles. Cllr Barnard has reported this previously. Mr Perks asked if there was an update regarding the height of the ‘Blundeston’ sign on the A12. Cllr Barnard advised this has been reported and he will chase up before the next meeting. Mrs Townend asked whether the slow signs had been re-painted on Lound Road near the junction of Flixton Road it was confirmed these have not been re-painted. The clerk will chase up along with other faded other road markings in the village. Mr Blowers reported new grit bin has been received thanks to SCC. Also thanks to the ‘churchyard gang’ for planting the bulbs in the churchyard. It really looks lovely. Mr Leech reported sunken drain on Queensway which has now been temporarily filled in.  Mrs Soanes reported the notice board on the street is in bad condition. It was suggested we may be able to use the prison resettlement scheme to make a new one. The wooden sign advising no ball games for over 8year olds which was attached to the willow tree on the playground is now missing. It was requested for another one to be put in place but after discussion decided to wait until summer and see if required.
Police Report.  Received from PCSO Kershaw and read out by the clerk. During the month of February there was 1 crime for Blundeston. This was the theft of a car in Lakeside Rise which occurred between 6th/7th and was connected to another vehicle theft at Lound. There was 1 crime for Flixton which was criminal damage to bags of cement. There is a tasking meeting on 5th April at 2 pm at Harbour referral Unit, Saturn Close (This is off Corton Road) WDC Councillors & officers from the North Safer Neighbourhood Police team will be in attendance. Members of the public are invited to attend with any issues they have whether police related or not. Psco Sue Kershaw attended the village school with retired music teacher Ian Prettyman and sang I’d like to teach the school to walk, this was to encourage parents to park further away from the school for the safety of the children. Only a few parents have been using the car park at the Plough, Sue has been request to attend a governors meeting to put forward ideas to alleviate the congestion  in Church Road. Some parents still  continue to reverse into the gate way of the school Psco Kershaw will be calling on the registered owners of the vehicles. PCSO Kershaw did speak to the owner reference issue about a wheel clamp also in Church road, this was soon resolved by the owner. The skate park has had a litter pick but Wendy Dawson would like to incorporate this in with the future village litter pick. Blundeston scouts enjoyed a tour of the police station and took part in a quiz & were given reflectors. Community Speed watch is still committed to making rural Lowestoft a safer place to live and requested new and old volunteers to come forward. Suffolk Police thank them for their continued support.

District Councillor report Received by Cllr Paul Ashdown & read out by the clerk. With reference to a new proposal for Lothingland middle School. This is for the school to become a free school for special education needs. This could be useful as there is a need for this facility within Waveney as the present school is at full capacity. This may delay any decision on the site until fully investigated but Lowestoft Rugby Club are still an interested party. No increase in Council Tax this year and the waste sites may be saved. Trees in Queensway still an on going issue. Elections will occur on 5th May so WDC will go into purdah as from 28th March so I will not be able to attend meetings until hopefully May. I should like to thank the PC for there help and support over the last year and I hope I can continue to serve the village after the elections. 
 County Councillor Report. Cllr Mike Barnard reported. Following reports at the last meeting regarding concerns about the speed to vehicles along the roadway to white House Farm, Flixton. This is a private road but first ½ is a public footpath. The farmer has 15 livery tenants and this is causing increase in traffic. All have his permission to use the road and act responsibly, but he will see if there is anything he can do to improve safety. Update regarding Oulton Broad library. The consultation will finish on 30th April and several parish councils have expressed an interest. The library will remain open until April 2012. After this time it is thought books will be supplied through a consortium. It will be difficult to save money but options include opening a coffee shop to bring in more income. Questions will be raised over the future of the mobile library. Chairman asked if it is likely it will discontinue. Cllr Barnard advised some parties had offered to take over all parts of the library service. Beccles waste recycling centre will be kept open for at least another 6 months and private contractor has expressed an interest but this will need to be opened at an alternative location. Mr Perks asked if this happened would it mean there would be a charge to use the new tip. Cllr Barnard was not sure at this stage. Mrs Townend asked what would happen to the land is the tip was closed. Cllr Barnard advised a decision would not be made until a survey of the site was done. Government is in more control in amount of levy (section 106 budget) to be paid on developments of 4 houses or above. Up to 50% can be used to support local infrastructure and can be spent on much broader issues than currently available. The owners of the pond at Cockshoot have been contacted and arrangements are being made to clear the outfall pipe.   
Parish Council elections will occur on 5th May. The notice of election is to be published on 25th March and will be placed on village notice boards. This will mark the beginning of the nomination period and candidates have until noon on Monday 4th April to deliver their nomination papers to the returning officer at WDC Elections office. Nomination papers were passed onto all councillors. Anyone wishing to become a councillor please contact the clerk before 4th April.
HMRC The clerk advised new procedures regarding staff wages will come into effect from April. The clerk will meet with Mrs Townend to discuss. 
Village Litter Pick  A date was decided for Saturday 16th April. The clerk will arrange for pick-sticks, bags & gloves to be provided. All are welcome to attend. Please meet at the village hall at 9am. Mr Ball suggested a quarterly litter pick due to the large amounts of litter around the village and another litter pick will be arranged for the Autumn 
Pruning of trees on Millennium Green Mr Perks advised that Mr Jones was having trouble cutting round the trees on the millennium green as they were becoming overgrown and permission was required to prune them back. The clerk will contact Mr Jones to find out more information. Mr Perks also suggested a good tidy up needed around the pond on the Millennium Green, especially on the corner of Short Road. 
The Beacon Mr Perks reported he had obtained two quotes to reinstate the beacon.  A hardwood post of imported oak wood £500 or softwood tanalized £300 plus vat, carriage & fitting for both quotes. More quotes to be obtained and will be discussed at next meeting. 
Parish telephone boxes The clerk gave an update. Discussions are in place to have the box on Lowestoft Road disconnected from the mains electric & moved. Mr Nichols is looking into the possibility of selling one or both of the boxes locally. Councillors suggested keeping one and relocating it to the village hall. Mr Nichols will report back at the next meeting.  Village Website deferred until next meeting 
New Red oak tree. Has been purchased to replace the willow tree and has been sponsored by relatives of a local family. Planning No plans to be actioned Finances The following finances were approved. Mr K Jones – hedge cutting near tennis court £ 25.00. Mrs Karen Rees (Clerks salary Jan-Mar) and 1/3 telephone £330.00. Mr. John Nichols (broadband allowance for website) £ 25.00. Cheque received from Mrs Watson for £40 to sponsor new red oak tree
Correspondence WDC – Purdah requirements prior to May elections copy of letter read out by chairman
Suffolk Acre – membership renewal. Approved. Bruno Peek – HM The Queen’s Diamond Jubilee beacons will be discussed at the next meeting. Norfolk County Council – Local development framework . Broads Authority – Broads Plan 2011. WDC – Waveney regeneration magazine & Policies to help make decisions on planning applications. AOB the Chairman wishes to thank everybody who supported and helped in varies ways towards the signalman play which was performed by the common ground theatre company in the village hall on 15th of March. HHHHhnbbvbnje would also like to thank the W.I  for the ’all day’ money raising event which was held in the village hall on 19th March of which the proceeds went to Blundeston in bloom.

There being no further business the meeting finished at 2040  hrs
The next meeting will be held on Monday 18th April 2011
